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Location:  KW Cadet Building   
Date:   May 11, 2023 
Call to Order:  19:36 hrs. 
Meeting Chair: Dan Oldridge 
Attendees:  11 Members 
    
Visitors:  Dan Pfohl, KW Air Cadets 
    
Secretary's report:  Minutes of April 13, 2023 were read. 
 

Motion made to accept the minutes – motion passed  
 

Treasurer's report: Total bank balance - $ 5274.61, less monthly fee 
 
No outstanding cheques. 
 
Motion made to accept the report as presented – motion passed  
 
 

President's report: Gary Wolf has offered, if necessary to investigate adding a rider the RAA 
insurance policy to cover our activities with the Youth Aerospace Program. 

  

Project reports: Mac McCulloch is still working on the wings on his Kitfox.  

 Ed Nagle has found a set of bungee gear for his Kitfox and hopes to have it 
installed soon. 

 Rudy Hane has completed most of the re-wiring of the panel on his RV-9 and 
hopes to be airborne soon. 

  

Old business: The following fly-in dates have been confirmed:  
 June 3rd - Tom Shupe's  
             July 8th – Largo Woods 
             Aug 5th – Juergensen Field 
      Aug 26th - Largo Woods  
            Sept.2nd – Damascus Field  
 
 All fly-ins are on Saturday, with Sunday as the rain date. 
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 Most of the work on the KR2 is complete and the first class of the Youth 
Aerospace Program is taking place next week. Dan Oldridge and Geoff 
Gartshore have volunteered to be instructors. 

     
Motions made regarding old business and results: None.  
 
New business: Dan shared with us, the unfortunate news of Bob Schauber’s passing. Bob 

suffered a massive heart attack at his home on May 5. Bob was very active 
with our club and will be missed by all of us.  

 
Motions made regarding new business and results: None. 

   
Motions carried forward: None 
 
 
Other comments & discussion: None 
Time & place of next meeting: September 14, 2023 at KW Cadet Building 
Guest presenter and topic: TBD 
 
 
Business Meeting adjourned at: 20:09 
 
Guest presentation: Dan Phohl thanked the club for the work we completed on the KR2 to 

prepare it for use as a teaching aid for the Youth Aerospace Program. 
Dan specifically thanked Bob Schauber for his contributions, which 
included his work on the KR2, his donation of a Lycoming cylinder and 
piston and for volunteering to be an instructor. Dan expressed his 
condolences to Bob’s loved-ones and friends.  

  
 Dan Oldridge showed us all the modifications that were made to the 

KR2 to allow its use as a teaching aid. These include modification of 
the wings so they can be folded when the aircraft is not in use, the 
installation of struts to hold the wings securely in the up position, 
installation of a clear panel on the wing to show the aileron cables and 
pulleys and removal of interior panels and antennas to reveal the 
control cables and pulleys. Dan demonstrated the installation of Oratex 
fabric and hot-melt adhesive to cover the gap at the folding wings.  

 
 Dan Phohl showed some of the members the flight simulators that will 

be used for the Youth Aerospace Program. 
 
  
* Attendees:  Dan Oldridge, David Wood, Lee Coulman, Mike Thorpe, Geoff Gartshore, Ed Nagle, Mac 

McCulloch, Gord Reid, Rudy Hane, Gord Baxter and Don Sinclair. 
 
Guests: Dan Pfohl  
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